We have been busy talking about the Fruits of The Spirit in our Sunday school and nursery classrooms. It
has been a wonderful adventure to talk about how we incorporate the fruits of the spirit into our
everyday lives! In November we will begin to prepare the Christmas pageant and learn about the
upcoming Advent season. If you would be interested in helping with the nursery, Christmas pageant or
Sunday school classrooms we would love to have you share your time and talents! Feel free to see Leslie

Smetana, Jill Kellogg or Pam Plott if you would be interested in volunteering®©.

Mark your calendars for our annual Advent workshop on December 2nd! We will begin with breakfast at
8:30 am followed by crafts for kids and adults. Please bring a dish to pass if you are able to. Also, if you
plan to make a wreath@ bring any tools that you may have to assist in your wreath making. Wreath
forms, greens and miscellaneous picks will be available for your use, always graciously donated by Starr
Farm. As always, we are looking for gingerbread house bakers! We would like to have 15-20 houses to
make sure everyone is able to decorate their own house. If you are not so sure about making a

gingerbread house 2 we are happy to take any candy donation for the kids to decorate the houses!
Some of the favorite items are: pretzel sticks, gum drops, Necco Waffers, candy dots, peppermint sticks,
ice cream cones for trees, hazelnut sticks to be used for logs on a fire, Peeps Christmas themed
marshmallows (trees/gingerbread people), mini M & M’s, circle gummy candies for wreaths and many
other tasty treats!

Thank you in advance for all of your help and support with our Sunday school programs! Our children
are an important part of this church and you are important in their lives as well!




